BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

ENGAGED

CHAPMAN-WRIGHT - Mr. Albert Chapman is pleased to announce the engagement of his daughter Beverley to Cameron Wright of Brockville, Ontario. An August 15, 1998 wedding is planned. The open reception will be held at Chez Papy's in Ste-Barbe at 8:00 p.m.

BORN

LEBLANC-YKEMA - Wellington and Annette are proud to announce the birth of their daughter Jaimie-Lynn weighing 8 lb. 3 oz. on April 10, 1998 at Anna Laberge Hospital in Chateauguay. A little sister for Dana, Jed, Jason and Jessie. Proud grandparents are Leo and Joan Ykema of Huntingdon, Viola and Bill Parsons of Moncton, N.B. and Ola Leblanc of Moncton, N.B.

OLIVER-ROLLERI - Patrick, Robin, Macy and big brother Stephan are pleased to announce the birth of Chelsey Corinne, born May 8, 1998 at the L.G.H. weighing 7 lbs. 9-1/2 oz. Proud grandparents are Albert and Betty Rolleri and Huguette Oliver, great grandfather G.M. Oliver.

DIED

vears, passed away Ronald Gilles Lalonde (Ronny), husband of Françoise Beauchamp. Father of Louise (Robert Payant), Diane (Bill L'Ecuyer), Robert (Norma Howieson), Danielle (Ian Dagg), Grandfather of 13 grandchildren an d3 great-grandchildren. Funeral will be held Wednesday, May 27 at 11 a.m. in Ladies of Perpetual Help Church, 295 McLeod, Chateauguay.

WALLACE, Matthew J. - In Athelstan on May 21, 1998 passed away Matthew J. Wallace, aged eighty. Survived by his wife Erma Atcheson. He leaves to mourn his children Linda (Carl Stowell), Glen (Mary-Joe Smythe), Brenda, Murray (Donna Duheme) and Wanda (Don MacDougall), many grandchildren, his brother Henry, nieces and nephews. Visitation was held Friday, May 22. Funeral service was Saturday, May 23 from the Chapel of Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon.

IN MEMORIAM

LOVESEY, Roma Helen - In memory of my dear wife who passed away, May 24, 1995. We shared so many happy times We shared some sad ones too But the saddest time of all for me Was the day when I lost you.

Your husband Fred

Ormstown

Sympathy

Sympathy is extended to the family of the late Merrill Forrester who passed away on May 17 at Gananoque, Ont., Merrill, Isabel, Laurie, Daryl and Susan lived in Ormstown prior to their move nine years ago. Expressions of sympathy may be sent to 135 Wellington St., Gananoque, Ont., K7G 1B6.

40" Anniversary of Priesthood Saturday, May 30, 7:00 p.m.

Father Sabriel Clement
will celebrate his 40th anniversary of
priesthood. On this occasion, you are
all warmly invited to the eucharistic
celebration and to the light lunch that
will follow at the Parish Hall.

IN MEMORIAM

MACFARLANE, Art & Grace - In loving memory of our parents, grandparents and great grandparents

You did so many things for us, Your heart was kind and true, And when we needed someone, We could always count on you. The special years will not return, When we were all together, But with the love within our hearts, You will walk with us forever.

Bob, David and Sheila, Bill and Lorraine, Frances and Laurent, Normand and Elaine; grandchildren and great grandchildren

CARD OF THANKS

Words can't begin to express how deeply we have been touched by your attendance at the wake, funeral, offers of help, food, cards of sympathy, charitable donations and flowers from relatives, friends and neighbours, the Hinchinbrooke Council and staff and Du Conseil des Maires de la MRC. To Rev. Neil Wallace for his support throughout the sudden passing of Harold. To Dr. Kevin Brissette, the Emergency and the nurses of the Second Floor, Barrie Memorial Hospital for all they did to help. To the Rennie's U.C.W. for a lovely lunch following the funeral. Our appreciation to the pallbearers and thanks to all.

Muriel Frier Donald & Jill Brent & Serena

The family of the late Greta McLean would like to thank Dr. Blonde and the staff of the Third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the kindness shown her during her stay there. It is with heartfelt thanks to relatives, neighbours and friends for the cards, flowers, food and the support we received. All was much appreciated. Thanks to Rev. Wallace for the fine service at Greta's funeral, A special thanks to Rev. Jordon for her many visits, kind words, and prayers for Greta during her long illness. Thanks to my family for all the help I received during our great loss, it is very much appreciated. God bless you all,

Morris McLean and family



Congratulations
& best wishes

tor a Happy
80 Birthday
Christena
Graham
Love always.

vour family

99th Birthday Party

for

Stanley Peddie

at Centre d'Accueil

Saturday, May 30th from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. Best wishes only